

## **COUNCIL REPORT**

**To:** Mayor and Council

**From:** Administration

**Date:** August 5, 2025

**Subject:** Sunrise Expansion Program – What We Heard

#### **RECOMMENDATION:**

THAT Council consider making the proposed resolution provided in support of temporary workforce accommodations for Enbridge's Sunrise Expansion Program in Mackenzie.

## **BACKGROUND:**

At the June 23, 2025 Regular Meeting of Council, Council was approached by Enbridge's Sunrise Expansion Program for a resolution of support to allow a temporary work force accommodation associated with the proposed expansion of the southern portion of our BC pipeline system in Mackenzie. The decision was postponed until further community engagement was completed. Attached is a letter from Seanna McDonald, Advisor, Community and Indigenous Engagement, following the Open House held on July 15, 2025, a "What We Heard" report detailing feedback gathered from residents, and a copy of the resolution for Council's consideration. Seanna will be in attendance at the meeting to answer any questions.

#### **COUNCIL PRIORITIES:**

# **Strong Governance and Finances**

 As the municipality's elected governing body, we serve all residents and businesses in the community. We engage residents and stakeholders on important issues and make our decisions through open and transparent processes. We are careful in our use of resources, mindful of the need to maintain programs and services, while also meeting the community's infrastructure needs.

### **RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:**

Cat Smith, Legislative Clerk / Executive Assistant

**Reviewed By:** Corporate and Financial Services **Approved By:** Chief Administrative Officer